


 
CAMBRIDGE GREENS 1ST ADDITION 

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 
2017 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

February 20, 2017
 

Call to Order 
President Robert Prince called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.  A quorum of members was 
established. Robert Prince, President, introduced the Board of Directors.  Present were 
Douglas Cross, Judy Rose, Kenny Swade, and Jim Peyton.   Liston Pennington was absent. 
Also present, representing Villages Services, were Trudy McLaughlin, CAM, and Geri Bond, 
CAM and Office Manager.   
 
Quorum:  There were 24 members present, and 39 proxies, for a total of 63, which did 
constitute the 30% quorum requirement by the State of Florida. 
 
Introductions 

• The Welcome Committee is looking for a volunteer to take over as Hospitality Chair.  
Thanks were given to Kitty Maybin for serving as the Hospitality Chair for 2016. 

• The Board of Directors thanked Janet Fredrickson, Webmaster, for her service. 
• The Board of Directors thanked Committee Members for their service. 
• Andrew Pace, First Defense Security, spoke to the membership.  He provides 

neighborhood watch, wellness checks, vacation watch, and assistance with jumping a 
car battery or opening locked cars.   

 
Minutes   
The minutes were sent to all residents prior to the meeting; therefore, the membership decided 
to forego the reading of the minutes.  A motion to waive the reading and accept the Annual 
Meeting minutes of February 22, 2016, was made by Evandro Radoccia and seconded 
by Janet Fredrickson. All were in favor. MOTION PASSED. 
 
Financial Report   
The End-of-Year Financials were distributed to the membership in attendance for the year 
ending December 31, 2016.  The Board is still drawing on the surplus of cash in the money 
market account and happy to report there will be no increase in the dues for 2017.  The 
Association currently has three CDs.   
 
Architectural Report:  James Peyton, ACB Chairman 

• The ACB approved several re-paintings, a few re-roofings, and a few driveway 
upgrades.   

• You can visit the website at www.cambridgegreens1.com for all ACB application forms.   
• Jim thanked Liston Pennington and Kenny Swade for their service to the ACB 

Committee.  
 



Election Results  
Robert Prince thanked Jacqueline Ross (in absentia) for her years of service, as she has 
moved out of the Cambridge Greens subdivision. He also asked for nominations from the floor, 
but there were none.  Nadine Wiley was approved as the new Vice President, and Charlie 
Sherron was approved as a new Board Member. Each will serve a two-year term.   
 
Unfinished Business 
None 
 
New Business 

• The President announced that there were nine new members since last year. 
• The President also announced that the Board is looking for input regarding political 

signs, and will revisit the sign ordinance. 
• The Board will also set guidelines for metal roofs and discuss winter plant coverings.   
• The Property Manager, who works with the Welcome Committee regarding new sales, 

will be sending welcome letters to all new owners.  
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.  Richard Rose made a 
motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Leona Prince. All were in favor.  
MOTION PASSED. 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
Trudy McLaughlin, CAM 
 
 
 
_______________________________  ___________________ 
Judy Rose, Secretary     Date: 






